
HAWAII AREA 17 CHAIR 
REPORT Committee 

Meeting March 9th , 2019 

Aloha and welcome Panel 69 trusted servants, 

I am honored to serve Area 17 as the Chair for panel 69. I am grateful for the love and growth of this program given to me 
freely by the support of our fellowship. This is our first committee meeting of Panel 69 and I am so excited, and eager to take 
this journey with all the trusted servants of area 17 panel 69. The purpose of our committee meetings is to share information 
within our districts, and area to help support our delegate in being well informed on our area’s group conscious on the agenda 
topics for this year’s general service conference. 

After a successful orientation assembly, the panel 69 officers as well as the outgoing officers has great ideas of how to pass 
the message and help inform everyone on we hope a simple way to get our agenda topics distributed to our GSR ’s and to 
there groups to get a well informed group conscious for our delegate to take to the general service conference. 

I look forward to having a productive committee meeting with you all. 

Please remember; 

• To check your area e-mail often for this will be our main avenue of communication.

• And like last years panel I am planning to end all committee meetings (Saturday) and assemblies (Sunday)
no later then 3:30 pm, so please book return flights accordingly.

I am so looking forward to the next 2 years of panel 69 to grow and prosper in the fellowship with all of you. 

In love and service, 

Tommy G. 
Area Chair 
Panel 69 


